RUSSELL COUNTY FISCAL COURT CALLED MEETING FRIDAY AUGUST 26, 2022 10:00 A.M.

The Russell County Fiscal Court held a called meeting on Friday August 26, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. at the Russell County Courthouse. Those in attendance were County Judge Executive Gary D. Robertson, Magistrates Terry Waddell, Mickey Garner, Ronald Johnson, Steve Richardson, Larry Holt Attorney Don Byrom, County Attorney Kevin Shearer and County Treasurer Kim Fenske.

RESTRICTION RELEASE ON SCHOOL BOARD PROPERTY: Judge Robertson stated he had been contact by attorney Byrom regarding a piece of property that was being closed on which had a restriction on it that needed to be cleared up before the closing. He added it was his recommendation to release the restriction. Attorney Byrom explained the original property had the restriction on it and parcels of the property had been separated out and those restrictions were still attached to the deeds. He indicated the parcels that had been separated from the original parcels had been sold to the Board of Education as well as to a resident of the county. The resident of the county then sold their parcel to the fiscal court which is where the children's advocacy center is located. Attorney Byrom is asking the fiscal court to remove the restriction from the deed. Magistrate Richardson made a motion to release the restriction on the deed with Magistrate Holt seconding. The roll call was unanimous.

ADJOURN: Magistrate Waddell made a motion to adjourn with Magistrate Richardson seconding. All was in favor. The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Gary Robertson

County Judge Executive

Kim Fenske

Fiscal Court Clerk